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          December 20, 2023 

 

Nina Seiden, Solid Waste & Recycling Programs Administrator 

County of Passaic 

Recycling and Natural Resource Programs 

930 Riverview Drive, Suite 250 

Totowa, New Jersey 07512 

 

Dear Mrs. Seiden: 

The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Sustainable Waste Management is 

in receipt of a proposed amendment to the Passaic County District Solid Waste Management Plan (County 

Plan) dated December 11, 2023. Administrative Amendment 002-23 to the County Plan proposes plan 

inclusion of a name change from Green Sky Industries Inc. to Recycle City; expansion of Recycle City’s 

Class A recycling center for fiber materials to a capability of producing 300 tons per day of various Class 

A materials; the addition of an updated single stream/commingled sorting system within an existing 

processing building, while continuing its current bailing operation within its existing bailing enclosures; 

and the modification of hours from: Monday thru Friday: 7:00 am to 4:00 pm, & Saturday: 7:00 am to 12:00 

pm to Monday thru Friday: 6:30 am to 4:00 pm (receipt of materials), Monday thru Friday: 4:00 pm to 8:00 

pm (processing/shipment) and Saturday: 7:00 am to 3:00 pm (receipt/processing). Recycle City is located 

at 41 Broad Street, Clifton, New Jersey, Block 15.02, Lot 1. 

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b), the above referenced actions can be accomplished via administrative action. 

Therefore, the County Plan inclusion of Recycle City is hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant 

to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)14. 

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact me at (609) 940-5805 or email James Pellegrini 

of my staff at James.Pellegrini@dep.nj.gov. 

 

 Sincerely,  

 

  

Jill Aspinwall, Section Chief  

Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing 
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